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North and East Melton Mowbray Distributor Road 

Melton Spinney Road Closure          
27th January to 13th April  2025  

January 2025 
 
 
 
 
Dear Neighbour, 

 
As you may be aware, Galliford Try are working with Leicestershire County Council to deliver the construction 
of the NEMMDR project. We would like to take this opportunity to provide you with advanced notice of the 
planned road closure of Melton Spinney Road and apologise for any inconvenience caused. 

 

Why is the closure required? 

 
A full road closure is required to safely complete the new roundabout construction works as part of the 
NEMMDR project. Due to the nature of the work being undertaken at this location work cannot be carried out 
using a partial lane closure. The works include removal of the existing carriageway and reconstruction to a 
new alignment with service trenches and excavations across the full length of the carriageway. We anticipate 
this closure will enable us to complete the new roundabout without the need for further closures. However, 
should any final works be required such as the installation of signage, lighting columns and roadside works, 
there may be a requirement to complete these elements under temporary 2-way traffic lights. 

 
 
 
Closure Details 

The closure will be in place from 6:00am on Monday 27th January until 11:59 pm on Sunday 13th April 
2025. The closure has been planned and programmed to make use of the school half term holidays to 
minimise disruption.  

 
Please be aware access will be restricted for all traffic through the closure point, this includes no access for 
pedestrians and cyclists. 

 
The road will reopen on the Monday 14th April . Please take care and be aware that the road layout will have 
changed. 
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Diversion Routes 
 
If you are travelling from Melton please follow the signposted diversion route to Scalford village & 
Twinlakes via Scalford Road. 
 
If you are travelling from Scalford please follow the signposted diversion route to Melton via Scalford 
Road. 
 
To help minimise congestion and to keep traffic flowing during the closure there will be a temporary 
one way system in place through Scalford Village.  
 
                      Please note: Access for residential properties will be maintained at all times. 
   Access for Twinlakes theme park will be signposted and available throughout the closure period.  
 

 

If you would like more detail and specific information about the project including diversion routes 
and what additional measures we have in place please visit the project website at:    

www.leicestershire.gov.uk/nemmdr 
 

 
             Once you have logged in, please look at the forthcoming road closure section for details. 

Should you have any construction related queries please feel free to contact me by telephoning 
07918 640481 or emailing me at gino.salvatore@gallifordtry.co.uk 

 
 
 
Yours faithfully 

 

Gino Salvatore 
Public Liaison Manager 

Galliford Try Infrastructure Ltd 

http://www.leicestershire.gov.uk/nemmdr
mailto:gino.salvatore@gallifordtry.co.uk

